



IELTS Speaking Practice Test 32 & Sample Answers

Speaking part 1

1 Do you often (like to) listen to music? Or do you like listening to music?

I love music. I am fond of listening to every form of music . I enjoy the rhythm of music and instruments used in that music.

2 When do you listen to music?

During bedtime and sometimes when I do my assignments . I mostly try to entrain and boost my mind into that work . As lots of burden comes our mind wants some space to be personal at that time I just listen to music.

[restrict paid=true]

3 How much time do you spend listening to music every day?

Everyday I spend at least 2-3 hours listening to music. My mind becomes refreshed and stress free. It diverts our mind from overthinking and getting bored with the same thing.

4 What kinds of music do you like to listen to? Or What's your favourite kind of music?

I like to listen to melodious music with soft and gentle voices. I mostly enjoy romantic music.

I feel attached to that kind of music . I feel very mesmerized by relating music with my own life moments that happen each and every moment .

5 Have you ever been to a concert before? Or Have you ever been to a musical performance?

Yes, I have been to the world's music feast Award show. I was very lucky to meet various musicians. I was enjoying the concert with my friends and for that moment of time I had just forgotten about all the worries of my life.

Speaking Part 2

Talk about your favorite song. You should say

- what is the song about?
- when did you first hear the song?
- why is it your favorite

Sample Answer

Here is an audio of the sample answers given below. Please listen to it for more clarity on the Speaking Test.

Honestly speaking, for the most part, I would probably say that I have a great passion for listening to music and indeed I have listened like thousands of songs so far. However, if I have to pick out a song that I like the most, I will choose the song Million Years Ago by Adele. By gorgeous lyrics and melody, it's like a piece of cake for Adele to make me addicted to this song. The song is a regretful calling inside an adult who has born the soul on the way to earn his stripes. Every now and then I feel he is so desperate that he could do anything to escape the vicious life cycle but after all he can't afford to do so. The reason why I am so fond of this song has something to do with the fact that it provokes so many beautiful memories from my childhood. Although this song is a sad song, it opens my eyes to many things in life, one of them is that you should not take anything for granted, even the simplest one, try to live to your fullest so that one day you would not have to regret that much about the journey that you have been through. Fairly speaking, Million Years Ago is a really good song for self reflecting especially when you find yourself lost in the super busy world nowadays.

Vocabulary For Cue card

- **Vicious:** dangerously aggressive
Eg: There was a vicious crack as the beam split the tree beyond.
- **Provokes:** stimulate or give rise to (a reaction or emotion, typically a strong or unwelcome one) in someone.
Eg: It instantly provokes the offended person to enquire what kind of being is it.

Speaking Part 3

1 What kind of music do children nowadays like to listen to?

Many children around me tend to be pretty keen on songs with funny lyrics and catchy melody. Most of the time those songs are attached to colorful animations. I guess this is probably because children usually love the hilarious sounds which make them feel over the moon.

2 Why do people like listening to music?

I suppose there are a myriad of reasons explaining why listening to music is one of the most popular leisure activities so far. One of them is the fact that when enjoying music, people can relax and release the stress of heavy working day. In addition, music is a way of telling stories through catchy melody and meaningful lyrics. Therefore, it helps to improve the mental health and nurture people's souls.

3 Do you think music at present different from music 10 years ago?

Unquestionably, there are a variety of potential distinctions here. The most apparent difference would be that music used to be way softer and convey lots of meaningful messages. In contrast, today, many young people are addicted to some kind of Rock, Hip hop or EDM with direct meaning and quite similar to daily conversation. Regarding to singers, in the past singers or bands had to be truly talented in terms of voices and knowledge of music. However nowadays, it is not unusual to see many singers famous not for their talents but for scandals and other stuff.

Vocabulary For Speaking Part 3

- **Hilarious:** extremely amusing.
Eg: She gave us a hilarious moment in the magic shop .
- **Leisure:** time when one is not working or occupied; free time.
Eg: He had some leisure time after the exams .
- **Scandals:** an action or event regarded as morally or legally wrong and causing general public outrage.
Eg: Doctors had a huge number of scandals during the time of covid.
- **Nurture:** the care and attention given to someone or something that is growing or developing.
Eg: He has carried puppies in his arms and nurtured them .

[/restrict]